

January 11, 2013

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald T. Rhea 1217 North Stratford Road Arlington Heights, IL 60004-5033

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Rhea,

On behalf of our patients, families and staff, we are deeply humbled that you have chosen to honor your daughter Kailyn's life and her memory by giving to Ann & Robert H. Lurie Children's Hospital of Chicago.

In accordance with your wishes your generous contributions are supporting the research work of Dr. David Walterhouse, MD. Your support allows Dr. Walterhouse to explore safer, more effective therapies to improve the survival and quality of life of patients with cancer. As stewards of your philanthropy, we are pleased to provide the following update on his work. For all that your support makes possible, we are deeply grateful. Please find a detailed report that outlines Dr. Walterhouse's research progress enclosed.

We cannot thank you both enough for the compassion and concern you have demonstrated in choosing to honor Kailyn's memory by supporting research. Your steadfast commitment to this endeavor will result in lasting contributions to medical and scientific knowledge, with the potential to affect generations to come.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any additional questions or requests at 312-227-7257 or enasatir@luriechildrens.org. Thank you again for you generosity.

Warmly,

Emily D. Nasatir Major Gifts Officer

dry Nasath

